

**Brunswick and North Kite Residents Association
(BruNK)
Minutes of Committee Meeting
held at 11 Brunswick Walk, Cambridge
held on Tuesday 20 August 2013 at 7.30pm**

Present: Hugh Kellett HK Joint Chairman
 John Lawton JL Joint Chairman
 Roger Chatterton RC
 Susan Dixon SD Treasurer Taking the minutes
 Leonie Llewellyn LL

Apologies James Oram JO
 Sue Gordon Roe SGR

- | | | |
|----|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------|
| | | Action |
| 1. | Minutes | |
| | It was noted that a summary of the minutes of the meeting held on 16 July 2013 had been received. Formal minutes would follow in due course.
The provision of a short version of the minutes for the website was discussed.
SD offered to assist in preparing the short version. | SD |
| 2. | Roads – Cambridgeshire County Council (Cambscc) Debrief | |
| | HK & JL reported on their meeting with John Onslow an officer from Cambscc who had explained that road repair priorities were decided according the state of the road and amount of traffic. The meeting may have helped to prioritise Maids Causeway. Funding was an issue. Concern was expressed re repair of the historic cobbles in Maids Causeway. | |
| 3. | HCV | |
| | JL reported that other counties operate a “lorry watch” scheme, but not Cambscc, nevertheless the Police are working with us on the problem of illegal lorries. | |
| 4. | Railings | |
| | A discussion took place on whether the Maids Causeway railings could be painted by Community Pay Back or volunteers. | |
| 5. | Grafton Centre West Car Park | |
| | Could Grafton Centre West Car Park be used free of charge by residents? | |
| 6. | Speedwatch | |
| | JL advised that to be effective Speedwatch required 2 people observing and one taking notes. Make, model, registration and time were required by the police. New 20 mph roundels were expected 2 & 3 September. JL to request the speedwatch monitor back from Cambridge Regional College, otherwise inspector Poppit would look into the supply of equipment.
Action Speedwatch to take place week commencing 3 September. HK to draft note to request volunteers. | JL
HK |
| 7. | Illegal Parking on Midsummer Common | |
| | HK, JL and RC to attend meeting with Andrea Reiner, CamCitCo Councillor, on 28 or 29 August to discuss. | HK, JL,
RC |

8. **Developer Contribution newsletter July 2013 requesting suggestions**

Concerns expressed that path improvements may oblige the Council to add new lighting which was considered to be detrimental to the Common
Agreed policy – no widening of paths
Safety was a concern due to cyclists going too fast in particular areas and accidents caused e.g. Brunswick Walk / North Terrace corner.
SD to draft response for consideration.

SD

9. **Zebra Pub change of use to Retail**

9.1 The Committee objected to:

- i. Litter
- ii. Inappropriate signage
- iii. Parking on pavement causing damage

Signage should be in keeping with conservation area

9.2 HK to draft note to occupant

HK

9.3 RC to approach Councillors: Colin Rosenstiel, Tim Bick, Andrea Reiner.

RC

10. **Meeting with Cambridge MP Julian Huppert**

Meeting to take place 7:30 Thursday 3 October upstairs Christchurch. Flyer to be emailed and posted through letterboxes.
Alcoholic and non-alcoholic drinks to be supplied and voluntary contributions to the BruNK kitty welcome. Other groups have been invited.

11. **Travelodge**

Noted that Travelodge was not adhering to car restrictions. Website should encourage travel by public transport as condition of planning, but is not doing so. Lynett of Riverside Residents Association is to object. RC liaising.

RC

12. **Midsummer Common Orchard Picnic**

To take place 12.00 noon Sunday 8 September. To be communicated by email and word of mouth. Tent to be supplied by CCC. Orchard fence will be down then.

All

13. **Date of Next Meeting**

Post script: now Sue Gordon Roe's house 5 Maids Causeway 7.30 pm 10 September

SED